Facilitating Coordination in Agricultural Education

Jess Smithers, State Coordinator
November 2017 Report

Meetings – Conferences - Conventions – 11
· IAA Foundation / IL Farm Bureau Ag Teacher Grant Presentation, Taylorville High School 

· Met with Decatur Public School Administration Regarding New Programs, Decatur

· Illinois PAS Conference, Lincoln Land Community College, Springfield

· IAVAT Legislative Sub-Committee Meeting, Conference Call

· ILCAE Annual Meeting, ADM World Headquarters, Chicago

· CTE Curriculum Revitalization Initiative Meeting, ISBE, Springfield

· Agriculture Teacher Shortage Task Force Meeting, ISBE, Springfield

· ICAE Budget Committee Meeting, Conference Call

· ICAE Meeting, IL Department of Agriculture, Springfield

· FCAE Staff Meeting, FFA Center, Springfield
· Met with Thunderstruck Design regarding IL Ag Ed Annual Report, Champaign

Office and Other Activities

· Prep for the November FCAE Staff Meeting and conference calls. 
· Completed several tasks related to the implementation of the Improving Ag Ed Programs mini-grants.

· Completed several tasks related to ICAE and prep for ICAE budget conference calls.
· Completed several tasks related to ILCAE and prep for the ILCAE Annual Meeting.

· Completed several tasks related to the CTE curriculum revitalization initiative.
· Prep work for the December University Council meeting.

· Developed and posted listserv messages.

· Email correspondence with various individuals in agricultural education.

· Completed monthly reports and weekly activity log sheets.
Miles Traveled - 955
Comments/Observations


November was filled with several positives for Illinois Agricultural Education, but for me it started on November 1st when I went to Taylorville High School for the IAA Foundation / IL Farm Bureau Agriculture Teacher Grant presentation.  Katie King, Taylorville High School Agriculture Teacher, was notified that she was one of four beginning teachers selected to receive a total of $10,000 over the next five years.  It great to have this partnership with the Illinois Farm Bureau and to continue to offer incentives for the best and the brightest to enter and remain in the agriculture teaching profession.
